
THE PASSING OF MATTHEW 

Haiti has been 

severely hit by 

the cyclone 

Matthew during 

these last 5 days. 

As foreseen, the 

winds and the 

rains became 

worse on Monday 

night. In Port-au-

Prince, the 

capital, the winds 

were very strong. They carried away roof of houses, and destroyed 

banana gardens; the rains flooded houses, stores, and gardens.   

Tuesday morning, my neighbors and I were surprised to see our 

banana 

trees laid 

down in 

the mud. 

We have 

all lost in 

term of 

the crops 

and fruit 

we have 

grown 

this year. 

Latemble

y and Beauge, two neighboring villages, houses, stores, and gardens 

are under the waters. The people living in that area do not know 

what to do. The National road leading to Dominican Republic has 

been impracticable. It is important to remind that a large number of 



leaders who graduated from our PBS classes and School of 

Evangelism live and minister in these most touched and vulnerable 

places.  

Matthew left Haiti with a sour taste in the mouth of the people. The 

damages it caused have harmful consequences on the lives of the 

people that were 

precarious already. It 

has lengthened the 

list of the problems 

that parents faced 

with the school entry.  

 As a mission that 

values lives, ICDM is 

deeply committed to 

bring reliefs to the 

victims of the disaster 

Matthew. Your prayer 

and support in this time are more than necessary. Please, pray that 

those who are needy may find ways to do up their houses, and the 

hungrier might be fed, and pray above all, with the love we will 

show, many would become to know Christ as their Savior.  
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